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RHODES UNIVERSITY

ALLAN WEBB HALL COMMITTEE

MINUTES OF A MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY, 16 APRIL 2002

AT 19:00 IN THE HALL WARDENS FLAT.

2002.2.1 PRESENT

Messrs John McNeill (Hall Warden, Chair) and Matthew Charlesworth (Salisbury House Warden), Mesdames Verushka Chetty (Canterbury House Senior Student) and Joy Chidawanyika (Canterbury House Sub-Warden), Mr Neil Dickson (Winchester House Senior Student), Ms Tendai Gwisai (Allan Webb Hall SRC Representative), Prof Roger Jacob (Hall Fellow), Messrs Joseph Lin (Salisbury House Senior Student) and Steve Noble (Salisbury House Sub-Warden), Ms Cathy O’Shea (Truro House Senior Student), Mr Richard Pickup (Salisbury House Sub-Warden), Ms Nadia Schearer (Canterbury House Sub-Warden, Mesdames Anne Warring (Truro House Warden) and Desiree Wicks (Canterbury House Warden), Mr Jens Wittrowski (Winchester House Sub-Warden).

Secretariat: Ms Nonte Mabalana (Allan-Webb Hall Secretary)

2002.2.2 LEAVE OF ABSENCE

Did not attend: Prof Lilla Stack (Hall Fellow)
2002.2.3 OTHER MATTERS FOR THE AGENDA

The Chairman noted the following items and placed them on the Agenda.

2002.2.19 NWG REPORT ON HIGHER EDUCATION

2002.2.20 AIDS WORKSHOP

2002.2.21 BUDGET

2002.2.4 CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES

The Chairman asked all members present at the previous meeting to confirm the minutes of that meeting. Mr Wittrowski confirmed that the minutes (AW – 2002.1, dated 14 February 2002) were a true and accurate reflection of the deliberations of the committee. Mr Noble seconded the motion.

2002.2.5 MATTERS ARISING

3.1 ALLAN WEBB COMPUTER LAB: In the last Hall Committee Meeting it was decided that Mr McNeill contact IT division and discuss the fate of the Lab (ref: AW-2002.1.5.2).

The Chair reported that IT sees the Allan Webb Computer Lab as an historical experiment. IT feels that the RESNET project is moving quickly e.g. within the next two weeks ten more residences will be connected. IT feels that RESNET is a better option to Hall Labs. However, they feel that the resources that are already there cannot be discarded so they are going to take on the lab but it will not be a priority. The Director of IT is asking for keen students to help in setting up the machines.

It was suggested that the Chair speaks to certain members of the Hall (e.g. Mr Hepburn and Mr Manyati) but this suggestion was rejected because these students have more that enough work to deal with and will not have time to do the job.

It was agreed that this issue be raised in house meetings and Wardens to report back to the Hall Warden.


3.2 HALL SPORTS REP: It was agreed in the last Hall Committee Meeting that the House Sports Reps should elect a Hall Sports Rep to organize Hall Sporting Functions. (Ref AW-2002 .8.2) The Chairman explained to the Committee that he would ask Ms Mullin – the Hall Sports rep to attend the meeting as an observer. The chairperson opened the floor for Intra-Hall sports ideas.

Ms Mullin proposed a soccer match however, with the Inter-Res Competition that is going on at the moment she thinks that there will not be time for Intra-Hall sports.

Mr Noble acknowledged the fact that Intra-Hall competition is not possible how ever on a social level he feels that during Hall Braai students could still engage in some form of sports. He also announced that Salisbury has challenged Winchester to a game of Volley Ball for this Braai.
2002.2.6 HALL DINNER

4.1 PRE-DINNER DRINKS: The chairman reminded the Hall Committee that the second dinner is normally hosted by Truro and Salisbury House. However, he proposed that Winchester host the dinner and pre-dinner drinks because Dr Woods has been invited to the dinner. The Chairperson felt that it will only be appropriate if Winchester hosts the dinner because of the opening of the Winchester stairs and Salisbury and Truro could host the fourth Hall Formal Dinner.

4.2 GUESTS: The chairperson indicated the following are some of the guests that have been invited to the dinner: Dr Woods (VC), Dr Motara (Dean of Students), Dr Johnson (VP) to name just a few.

2002.2.7 HALL BRAAI

The chairperson reminded the Hall Committee that the Braai this term is at Salisbury House. He indicated that this is Truro and Salisbury endeavour and that Truro and Salisbury Senior Students should liase with the Hall Secretary in organizing the Braai.

2002.2.8 HALL COMMITTEE DINNER

The chairperson requested that if any Hall Committee Member is not going to attend the dinner they should excuse themselves from him.

2002.2.9 HALL BALL

The chairman outlined that it is probably not appropriate to discuss Hall Ball without the presence of Hall Senior Student but requested the Committee to comment on the sole responsibility of the Hall Senior Student for the Ball although there is a committee to help him/her.

RESPONSE –
The Hall Committee felt that when one is running for the position s/he knows that traditionally it is part of his/her duty to organize for the function. 

SUGGESTION - 
The chairperson suggested that House Senior Students avail themselves and be part of the committee or ask someone from their residences. This is so that one house does not monopolize the occasion.

-
Nadia suggested that Hall Committee Members push ticket sales as this is what determines the success/failure of the ball.

The SRC affirms that they will not hold functions on the same date as the Hall Functions.

The chairperson asked the Hall secretary to find out from other Halls when are they having their Balls and also to ask Ms Janet Gillam to not book out the Great Hall for the same night as the Allan Webb Hall Ball.

2002.2.10 HALL FORUM

The Chairman highlighted that every year the Hall Forum is scheduled to discuss hall matters although there has only been one. He emphasized that Hall Committee is expected to be there. He however, noted that it will be cancelled if there are no Agenda Items submitted by Friday, 19 April 2002. If Agenda Items are submitted, it will be advertised in due course.

2002.2.11 FOOD REP REPORT

There was a general concerned about the quality of the food and the general maintenance of the Hall.  A committee with the following members was formed: Mrs Wicks, Ms Matibela , Mr Ukama and Mr Wittrowski. This Committee met with Mrs Pillay (Catering Manager) to discuss this matter. Mrs Pillay promised to speak with the Caterers. The Committee will have another meeting with Mrs Pillay in two weeks time. Mrs Wicks feels that the meals have improved but Mr Wittrowski feels that there is still room for improvement. Mr Noble is going to be the Salisbury representative on the Committee.

9.1 WATER DISPENSER: The Committee that met with Mrs Pillay reported that they raised the problem of a broken water dispenser.

The chairperson pointed out that there was also a problem with the Juice blender.

PROPOSAL  
-      The above committee was askted to bring up the juice blender 


        problem in a meeting with Mrs Pillay.

· That the Catering Division have a floating machine that will be available when the Hall machine is broken.

· To use glass jugs instead of the mayonnaise container.
9.2 GARLIC IN THE FOOD: Mr Ukama felt that there is too much garlic in the food. The Caterer acknowledged that and promised to rectify the problem.

2002.2.12 ACADEMIC RES AWARD

The chairperson proposed that the Academic Res Award be announced early in the year. He also suggested that the Award be announced in the coming dinner. The Committee thought that that was a good idea. 

Since Truro is not eligible to contend for the Award, Ms Warring expressed concern about the name of the Award. She felt that it should be called Academic Undergrad Res of the year Award. 

SUGGESTION:  
- To contact old Allan Webb students and ask them to contribute towards another trophy for the Academic Postgrad Student of the year Award.

Houses were asked to discuss this matter.

2002.2.13 STUDENT FORUM : SELECTION OF ATTENDEES

The Chairman referred the Committee to the document from the SRC about the Student Forum (Document A). The SRC wants each Hall to send the Hall Senior Student, a House Senior Student and two Sub-Wardens as chosen by the Hall Committee. The Committee elected the following:



Mr Neill Dickson – Winchester Senior Student



Ms O’Shea – Truro Senior Student



Mr Ukama – Winchester Sub-Warden



Ms Chidawanyika – Canterbury Sub-Warden

The Chairman asked the Hall Secretary to write to the SRC and give them the names.

2002.2.14 COMMUNITY SERVICE

12.1 CANTERBURY PROJECT:

12.1.1 Charity Easter raffle

12.1.2 To join the SRC charity endeavour

12.1.3 Currently organizing clothing drive

12.1.4 Will have an auction and car wash
12.2 SALISBURY PROJECT
12.2.1 Mr Naidoo and Mr Lowry are in charge of the shelter project

12.2.2 The student will donate food and create packages to be given to people during the November vacation when the soup kitchen are closed.

12.2.3 To auction box room stuff which has not been collected over

        the April vacation. 

12.3 TRURO PROJECT
12.3.1 Not done any charity work as yet

12.3.2 Will be collecting cloths later on in the year
12.4 WINCHESTER PROJECT
12.4.1 The bus shelter project report

12.4.2 The city engineers have been approached and they think that it is a good idea. 

12.4.3 Still to confirm Hardware donation

12.4.4 Collecting clothes for charity.

The Chairperson thanked everyone for their involvement and dedication to charity. Mr Charlesworth volunteered to write an article about the Hall involvement in charity and  about any other matter that the Hall felt should be published. The Committee felt this could help raise awareness. The Chairperson felt that the University should award students for their contribution to charity. However, he doubts that the Senate will approve of this.

2002.2.15 HEATER USAGE

The Chairman pointed out that the students are allowed to use their heaters but he also pointed out there is also a risk of fire. He urged Hall Committee Members to enforce the rule on heaters. He reminded them that each house should do a fire drill this semester.

2002.2.16 ADMIN REVIEW

The Chairperson referred everyone to Document B which invites student to submit their views on how the residence administration work is done. He encouraged students to comment on whether the admin system is working well or not and to offer realistic and constructive suggestions.

2002.2.17 EDEN GROVE NOISE

Ms O’Shea, the Truro Senior Student, pointed out the ongoing noise problem Truro experiences from being in close proximity to the Eden Grove Lab. Examples of such disturbances include students talking on their cell phones outside the lab and the discussions of the security guards.

SUGGESTION

· Ms Warring to give Mrs Wicks a letter to give to Dr Fourie to be discussed in Senior Management.

· To ask CPU to respond timeously when called to attend to the matter.

· To have large, visible, signs put up stating that the area is a silence zone

2002.2.18 HALL RULES – WEARING OF VEST BY THE GUYS IN THE DINNING HALL

Mr Noble suggested that the prohibition of wearing of vests in the Dining Hall be rescinded.  Ms Schearer pointed out that the majority of girls in Canterbury feel that it is un- hygienic for a guy to be wearing vests in the Dining Hall.

SUGGESTION

· Houses to discuss this and have someone responsible for taking it up.

· To be discussed in the Hall Forum. There were some concern regarding this idea because of poor Forum attendance and the fact that the Forum is there to discuss issues and not to make decisions.

· A special meeting of the Hall Committee would be called to discuss the matter if there was support for the vest rule to be changed by Houses. House Wardens were asked to report the view of their House to the Hall Warden.

2002.2.19 NWG REPORT ON HIGHER EDUCATION

The National Working Group (NWG) proposed that the University of Fort Hare, Rhodes University and the University of the Transkei (Unitra) merge. The SRC rep, Ms Gwisai, requested feedback from the Houses about this merger. She will be visiting the Houses and submit a report to the SRC on how Allan Webb Hall feel about the matter.

NWG identified three scenarios: 
-      Rhodes University be left alone

· Rhodes University get the medical section of Unitra

· Rhodes East London be pulled away from Rhodes Grahamstown and Rhodes East London merges with the University of Fort Hare.

Ms Gwisai will put up poster informing students about this proposed merger. Mr Charlesworth felt that the students should not be too alarmed about the merger. He thinks that if it will happen it will affect future generation and not the student who are already registered at Rhodes.

2002.2.20  AIDS WORKSHOP

The aids workshop has been moved. Mr Rainer has already contacted people who volunteered to attend.

2002.2.21 BUDGET

The Chairman requested the Treasurers draw up House Budgets. He asked the Senior Students to relay the message to them.
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